
County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
DISTRICT 2
File #: 19-958 Board Meeting Date: 10/8/2019

Special Notice / Hearing: None__
      Vote Required: Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Supervisor Carole Groom

Subject: Reappointments to the Commission on Disabilities

RECOMMENDATION:
Recommendation for reappointments to the Commission on Disabilities:

A) Ligia Andrade, for a third term ending June 30, 2022; and

B) Ashley Roehm, for a second term ending June 30, 2021; and

C) Charles Schuette, for a second term ending June 30, 2021; and

D) Richard Halloran, for a second term ending June 30, 2021.

BACKGROUND:
The Commission on Disabilities is an advisory body to the Board of Supervisors, providing
opportunities for people with disabilities to participate in, and influence the development of, public
policy that promotes the full integration of people with disabilities in their communities. Members of
the Commission are dedicated and committed to improving the quality of life for people with
disabilities through San Mateo County.

DISCUSSION:
As per commission bylaws, the terms of members are 3 years, for a maximum of 12 years. Ligia
Andrade is being recommended for reappointment for her third term ending 2022. Ashley Roehm,
Charles Schuette, and Richard Halloran are being recommended for reappointment to their existing
seats with term dates that expired in 2018, thus each of their reappointments reflect a term ending in
2021.

Ligia Andrade has served on the Commission since November 2013 and is being recommended to
serve a third term.  She resides in San Mateo and is a highly recognized leader in the disability
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community, both in San Mateo County and throughout the State.  She serves on the State Council of
Independent Living Centers as well as on the Board of Directors of the Center of Independence for
Individuals with Disabilities, in addition to the San Mateo County Health Commission and Public
Authority Advisory Committee.

Ashley Roehm has served on the commission since March 2015 and is being recommended for a
second term.  She resides in Redwood City and works at the Farmers Market in Redwood City.  She
is often accompanied by her service dog and is a well-known advocate for people with disabilities in
her community.

Charlie Schuette began serving on the commission in November 2015 and is being recommended to
serve for a second term.  He resides in Belmont and is a long-time valued employee at Lucky’s
Supermarket in San Carlos.  He is also involved with Special Olympics.

Richard Halloran has served on the commission since November 2015 and is being recommended
for a second term.  He resides in Daly City and is a retired building inspector in the City and County
of San Francisco.  He is also a California Certified Access Specialist and is one of California’s most
re-known accessibility experts and runs his own accessibility consulting businesses, CityCASp.

These reappointments contribute to the 2025 Shared Vision statement of a Collaborative Community.
Our diverse population works well together to build strong communities, effective government and a
prosperous economy, civic engagement - including voting, public service, charitable giving,
volunteerism, and participation in public discussions of important issues - is uniformly high among the
diverse population of San Mateo County.

FISCAL IMPACT:
None.
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